Operations Committee Minutes

January 9, 2015

Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson and Connie Hines

Senior Employment
Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is recruiting for the Senior Employment Program.  Eligible participants need to be low-income and 55 years old and over.  

Youth Program Updates

Nancy Haag reported that the Disability Employment Initiative (DEI) to serve youth with disabilities is in the third and final year.  A strength of this project has been working jointly with Vocational Rehabilitation Services.  Deb Long is the Disability Resource Coordinator facilitating the initiative.  

MVAC is preparing for WIOA and the change in serving a greater percentage of out of school youth.  They will be looking at new recruitment strategies to reach this population.
There is also specialized programming to serve youth from communities of color, youth in foster care and teen parents.  

Staff Changes

Nancy Haag reported that April Florez was hired at the County Support Specialist in Watonwan County.  The County Support Specialist position in Le Sueur County will also be filled.  Amanda Mackie has been hired at the new Executive Director of MVAC.  She has a Bachelor of Science in Social Work and a Master of Business Administration.

Christine Bauman reported that Serena Gardner was hired as a VR Tech.  She transferred from Austin VRS office.  Nancy Lager is retiring March 1st so there will be a posting for VR Tech position.

VOIP – Voice Over Internet Phone

Christine Bauman reported that the Voice Over Internet Phone service will be coming to the Mankato WorkForce Center in early February.
Global Career Development Facilitator Training

Heather Gleason reported that Normandale Community College will be coming to Mankato to offer the Global Career Development Facilitator (GCDF) Training.  The course will be offered one day per week for 12 weeks and leads to a GCDF certification.  When the start date has been confirmed, it will be shared with managers.  

Training Day

Heather Gleason reported that the next South Central WorkForce Center Partner Training is scheduled for May 19 – 20.  We are pleased to announce that this two day training will feature Denise Bissonnette and Richard Pimentel sharing their expertise in working with individuals with disabilities.  More information will be available soon.  
Youth Directories
Heather Gleason reported that the youth directories of resources in the nine county area are being updated.  If you are aware of any changes or additions, please submit them to Heather.  They are expected to be completed this spring. 
Technology

There was discussion about using Skype to communicate between office locations. The example given was when a client comes to an office but the staff is in another office location.  
Safety Plans
The committee reviewed the new safety plan for the Mankato Place Mall and the Mankato WorkForce Center.   For consistency, the meeting place in the Mankato WorkForce Center safety plan was changed to the Verizon Center for all instances except the Active Shooter situation.  At the next meeting, the committee will discuss items that may need to be purchased for offices such as blinds, locks, etc.  
Fairmont Lease 
The Fairmont WorkForce Center lease expires in April and there are plans to renew the lease.  
MWCA Legislative Platform

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the legislative platform of the MN WorkForce Council Association.

Council Membership

Diane Halvorson reported that the South Central WorkForce Council is recruiting members for the WorkForce Council.  Letters have been sent to all Chambers and Council members requesting letters of nomination.  

Incentive Grant

Diane Halvorson reported that South Central received incentive funds for meeting performance measures.  The funds will be used to develop materials for women in non-traditional employment opportunities, promoting demand occupations in our region with a focus on trades, manufacturing and truck driving including Construct for Tomorrow, career expos and job fairs. 

TAAACT Grant
South Central College received a $15 million grant for Advanced Manufacturing.  The Workforce Center system has agreed to provide the following services using resources from the grant for Navigator role for Career Pathways, Apprenticeship Coordinator, NCRC testing, recruit veterans, data collection and job placement.
Talent Portal
Diane Halvorson reported that DEED developed a website based talent portal as a way to provide longer term connection between employers and job seekers.  Greater Mankato Growth and some large local employers are interested in developing a local talent portal.  

Career Fairs
The following career fairs were reported:

April 1 – Greater Mankato Career Expo

April 8 – Fairmont ACE (Area Career Exploration)
Next Meeting
The next meeting has been scheduled for February 9th. 

